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Douglas County Dirt  
Douglas County (Georgia)  Master Gardener Association Newsletter  April 2014 

  

April 3rd ς DCMGA Meeting  
6:30 P.M.  Pot-luck 
7:00 P.M. Speaker 
{ǘΦ WǳƭƛŀƴΩǎ 9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ 
5400 Stewart Mill Road, Doug-
lasville, GA  www.dcdirt.org  
  
Tuesdays and Fridays at 9:00 
a.m. ς Plant A Row vegetable 
garden workdays; behind Sel-
man Drive Library; the garden 
is beautiful and we need YOU! 
Contact Paul Beggs or Marjorie 
Stansel.  Come to work, or 
bring your produce dona-
tionτit will be delivered to 
one of 5 non-profits. 
  
Mondays and Thursdays at 
9:00 a.m.τGreenhouse work-
days by the Woodie Fite Senior 
Center. 
  
Hall County MG Plant Sale: 
Friday/Saturday, April 4-5 
(8:30am ς 5:00pm) 
Chicopee Woods Ag. Center 
1855 Calvary Church Road, 
Gainesville GA 30507   
 
Coweta County MG Plant Sale: 
Sat, April 5, 8:30am ς 1:00pm 
Coweta County Fairgrounds Ag 
Building, 275 Pine Road, New-
nan  

 
For more visit http://
georgiamastergardeners.org 

Letter from the President 
 

 

  

 Is it spring or not?  It 

was at least a pleasant day 

when I recently visited the Bir-

mingham Botanical Gardens.  

Since my Fatsia japonica is 

still young, I had not yet seen 

the seed pods of a larger plant.   

It appears that one can grow 

more plants from mature seeds.   

If you have not visited the Bir-

mingham Botanical Gardens, 

they are free to the public and are very nicely laid out.  The Georgia 

Master Gardener Association has a trip scheduled there on April 16 

(see my e-mail of March 26 for more information); a guided tour is 

part of GMGAôs visit. 

 Cabbage, collards, turnips, potatoes, carrots, radish and kale 

have been planted in the vegetable garden, and weeding is almost 

complete.  Despite our deer and rabbit fence, some small creature 

continues to nibble on our cabbage plants (but not the collards).  We 

have put out coffee grounds in the event the creature is a squirrel.  

Other smaller creatures who can invade the garden are voles, chip-

munks, raccoons and opossum.  Voles have been responsible for 

damage to sweet potatoes in the past.   This week, Paul dug a bed of 

baby voles from the compost bin, but the mother made a hasty re-

treat! 

 The greenhouse is a hotbed of activity on Monday and 

Thursday mornings.   Hundreds of plants have been potted, but we 

continue to search for more.   As your plants begin to emerge, please 

dig and bring to the greenhouse any you can spare. 

 On March 4, the Douglas County Board of Commissioners 

declared March 15 as Master Gardener Day in Douglas County.  In-

teraction with local officials can only benefit our organization, and I 

hope we put this on our calendar each year. 

 On March 26, we met with the new Executive Director of the 

Cultural Arts Center.  Davina Hill moved to Douglasville from 

Maryland, and this will be her first experience with a facility where 

there is outside space to be maintained.  She has a vision of bringing 

together the many satellite arts organizations at the CAC, and we 

applaud her efforts. 

 Barbara Harris of UGA will be speaking to us on scarecrows 

on April 3, and Sherry Beggs will bring the head of the Lion and 

Dorothy.  Her creations are amazing!  See you on the 3rd! 

 

Marjorie Stansel 

http://dcdirt.org/
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At the April meeting, Kevin Livingston presented a DCMGA certificate and badge to 

David Reeves & Rhona Ardizzoni upon completion of her 50 hours of volunteer ser-

vice.  Congratulations!  (Peggy, Sherry, David, Marjorie, Kevin,  Rhona and Betty ) 

Marjorie reading the proclamation at the Douglas 
County Board of Commissioners meeting to declare 
March 15th as Master Gardener Day in Douglas 
County.   
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Observations from the CAC  

 
The month of March brought out the óGarden Starsô at the Butterfly Gar-

den.  Peggy Mulcare and Sharon Morton (photo) made it look easy to bring the 

winter-battered garden back in to respectable shape. Without contest the best 
dressed garden worker of the month was County Commissioner Mike Mulcare 

who just cannot resist a pair of sharp pruners and a neglected shrub (photo).  
Weekly garden workdays will resume on Thursday, April 3, at  9:00A.  This is a new day of the week 

for our workdays and we hope you might consider joining us for some gardening camaraderie and 

sweat equity in this very needy, high profile public garden. Gloves, clippers, and the ability to weed 
will guarantee you a warm welcome.  
The óPlant Starô of the month award goes to veronica umbrosa , óGeorgia Blueô Speedwell (photo M. 
Liljequist).  It was discovered in 1979 in the Republic of Georgia. This creeping jewel provides a 

bright display of electric blue flowers in the spring garden. Its small and delicate nature forms a low 

creeping mat of fine -toothed, deep green evergreen leaves that turn bronze in colder months. No 
Diva here. It has proved reliable and no fuss.   Looks divine spilling over the rocky ledge in the gar-

den. 
Please do come and join us in our mission,  

Mary Yount 
On behalf CAC BFG Garden Committee: Kathy Henry, Peggy Mulcare, and Sharon Morton 
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Doug McConnell (our strongman) Randy, Doug, Sherry, Pat and Jackie  

With the plant sale a month away, we have been busy potting plants 

at the greenhouse.  The cold weather has slowed the growth of a lot 

of plants and we are we are still looking (begging) for many.  Please 

dig and bring your plants and come help us get them potted on 

Mondays and Thursdays. 

Genie and Judy with truckload of soil. 


